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Portsmouth Police Department Media Log  
Dispatch Log From:07/23/2024 Thru:07/24/2024 0500–0500 Printed: 07/25/2024 
 
 
 
 
 
For Date: 07/23/2024  -  Tuesday  
 
Call Number Time Call Reason Action   
 
24-26174        0517 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1449] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

TWO CAR MVA, CALLER NOT INVOLVED, NO KNOWN INJURIES, OCCURED  
LAFAYTTE AND WEST RD 
 

       Refer To Accident:    24-26174-AC 
 
24-26177        0653 HARASSMENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4639] ESSEX AVE 
         Narrative:     

walk in report of harassment 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-26177-OF 
 
24-26178        0706 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- OPERATOR ERROR   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6276] WOODBURY AVE 
          
 
24-26179        0731 PARKING COMPLAINT TOWED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6062] HANOVER ST 
         Narrative:     

aux officer on detail. reports mini van in marked no parking  
area requesting a tow 
 

          
24-26180        0741 PARKING COMPLAINT WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    ROCKLAND ST + KENT ST 
         Narrative:     

A parking complaint was made about the vehicle. The plates  
are under suspension for tolls. A 72 hour sticker was placed  
on the vehicle. 
 

 
24-26181        0918 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6125] CORPORATE DR 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting a small silver car driving around the lot  
at erratic speeds hitting other vehicles  
is in lot of building A at this time 
 
 

       Refer To Accident:    24-26181-AC 
 
24-26185        1014 CRIMINAL TRESPASS ARREST   
  Location/Address:    WINSOR RD 
         Narrative:     

male actively trespassing has on black shorts grey shirt.  
          

 
        Refer To Summons:    24-26185-AR 
           Summons:    ANDERSON, MICHAEL TROY      
           Address:      GONIC, NH 
               Age:    29 
           Charges:    CRIMINAL TRESPASS 
 
 



 

24-26186        1031 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + DENNETT ST 
 
24-26187        1100 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    MARKET SQ 
 
24-26190        1105 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1416] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller left her wallet at Dunkins and is now down in Mass.  
She called the Dunkins and they confirmed they have the  
wallet and would like to turn it over to us. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-26190-OF 
 
24-26189        1106 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1727] MAPLEWOOD AVE 
 
24-26193        1252 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5070] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-26194        1313 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1727] MAPLEWOOD AVE 
          
 
24-26195        1322 ABANDONED 911 CALL ASSISTANCE RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6283] WOODBURY AVE 
         Narrative:     

911 reported no answer on line, in background a male voice  
said 'do you still need an ambulance?'  and nothing else 

          
         Narrative:     

Confirmed accidental 
 

 
24-26196        1339 THEFT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5672] MIRONA RD 
         Narrative:     

Theft of services...RP made payments and company has  
disappeared.  

          
       Refer To Incident:    24-26196-OF 
 
24-26197        1340 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ 
          
 
24-26199        1358 RECOVERED PROPERTY ASSISTANCE RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5759] MARKET SQ 
         Narrative:     

found item 
          
 
24-26200        1407 ABANDONED 911 CALL NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    ROCKINGHAM AVE 
         Narrative:     

911 operator believed he heard yelling in background , no  
answer to prompts or tty. 911 did have that as an accurate  
address  
 

          
         Narrative:     

All parties are well, confirmed accidental. 
 

 
24-26201        1415 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ 
          

 
 



 

24-26203        1417 ABANDONED 911 CALL ASSISTANCE RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 287] COMMERCE WAY 
         Narrative:     

Abandonded 911...911 did not try call back. 
 

          
         Narrative:     

Confirmed accidental  
 

 
24-26204        1426 ASSIST FIRE DEPARTMENT RESPONSIBLE AGENCY NOTIFIED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6158] PLEASANT ST 
         Narrative:     

104 reporting audible fire alarm, PFD dispatched 
 

         Narrative:     
Evacuated 
 

         Narrative:     
per 104 manager stated accidental, E1 en route. 
 

 
24-26208        1515 ANIMAL CALL NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    UNION ST 
         Narrative:     

cedar healthcare is reporting that they had a male delivered  
to them from PRH. reports that he is unsafe to return home,  
but he states he has a dog there who has been unattended for  
2 weeks while he was hospitalized... 
he is very confused with altered mental status, but they'd  
like someone to go by and make sure there is no dog 
 

          
 
24-26210        1600 ASSIST OTHER DEPARTMENT RESPONSIBLE AGENCY NOTIFIED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2254] PIERCE ISLAND 
         Narrative:     

Request to BOLO and stop and hold for Fish & Game  
 
Vessel heading towards pierce island, white center console,  
poor condition boat. 
 

          
 
24-26209        1602 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + MICHAEL SUCCI DR 
          
 
24-26211        1607 CRIMINAL TRESPASS NO REPORT - GOA   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5039] CONGRESS ST 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting an unwanted male that was inside the store.  
 
 

 
24-26214        1632 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    STATE ST + PLEASANT ST 
          

 
 
24-26219        1720 ASSAULT - SIMPLE REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST 
         Narrative:     

male reporting his arm was broken seconday to an assualt  
that occured in the parking lot, other half is from a  
neighboring buisness, caller states there has been an  
ongoing issue between the two parties, today the suspect  
flagged down r/p in back alley and pushed him to the ground 
 

                Refer To Incident:    24-26219-OF 



 

 
24-26221        1752 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST + SPINNEY RD 
          
 
24-26225        1819 ABANDONED 911 CALL COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 257] CLOUGH DR 
         Narrative:     

911 hang up from the elevator, 911 adv they were able to  
speak with someone who identified themselves as the janitor  
but was unable to provide any address info 
 

         Narrative:     
accidental 
 

 
24-26226        1829 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1136] ISLINGTON ST 
         Narrative:     

Located a property damage accident in parking lot 
 

       Refer To Accident:    24-26226-AC 
 
24-26227        1842 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1406] LAFAYETTE RD 
          
 
24-26230        1923 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + MAPLEWOOD AVE 
 
24-26231        1928 UNWANTED ASSISTANCE RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6239] ISLINGTON ST 
         Narrative:     

caller states male from earlier incident is hanging around  
the property, employees dont feel safe with him being there,  
employees or owner have called three times asking for  
updates on the incident thus far, male has blonde hair and  
is shirtless shirtless 
 

          
24-26232        1941 DISORDERLY CONDUCT NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5777] ROBERT AVE 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting an ongoing issue with the woods people  
screaming profanity and making threats out loud causing a  
nuisance 
 

         Narrative:     
No active disturbances.  
 

 
24-26234        2020 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5984] STATE ST 
          

 
 
24-26238        2128 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1132] ISLINGTON ST 
       Refer To Incident:    24-26238-OF 
 
24-26239        2146 PARKING COMPLAINT NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2383] ROCKLAND ST 
         Narrative:     

caller says the rv they called about previously is still  
parked there, van looks hand-built, gray and has a big video  
surveillance sign on it, caller doesn't see anyone around it  
now but has seen a male around it in the past. unk plate 
 

         Narrative:     
vehicle still has 48 hours to move 



 

 
 
24-26244        2223 PARKING COMPLAINT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2383] ROCKLAND ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller complaining about RV parked in parking lot.  
 
72hr sticker placed on 7/22/24, caller not satisfied and  
states there is a sign prohibiting overnight camping.  
 
Per 320 have unit attempt to make contact, and if occupant  
is present, have them 
 

         Narrative:     
no contact 
 

 
24-26243        2224 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + MIRONA RD 
 
24-26246        2235 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    LONGMEADOW LN 
          
 
24-26247        2235 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 186] BRIDGE ST 
          
 
24-26250        2242 MISCELLANEOUS ACTIVITY COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 439] COURT ST 
         Narrative:     

TRESPASS ENTRY 
 

 
24-26262        2335 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2450] RT 1 BY-PASS SB 
 
 
For Date: 07/24/2024  -  Wednesday  
 
24-26271        0054 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST + TANNER ST 
 
24-26278        0150 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    BLUE HERON DR 
         Narrative:     

caller seems to think there is drug activity going on at  
this location, had no specific incident or description of  
what is going on though 
 

 
24-26281        0321 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    UNION ST 
         Narrative:     

granddaughter involved in a motor vehicle accident in Rye,  
when PPD makes contact have our ofc call Rye PD  
 

 
 
 


